Ledgewood Drive Subdivision  - 1062 Ocean Avenue -  14 lot Subdivision

PB Workshop 09.24.2012
1. Tim Donovan is requesting a preliminary review of a proposed 14 lot subdivision within an overall parcel of almost 13 acres. One lot already exists as a separate lot at the corner of Ocean Avenue and Ledgewood Drive and is included in the application because it was part of the original ownership of part of the subject land. At the western end of the parcel there is about an acre within the Town of Falmouth, fronting on Ledgewood Drive and including an existing house. 
2. The Portland part of the parcel is located in the R-3 zone where the minimum lot size is 6500 sq ft;  the proposed lots are over 20,000 sq ft because the new lots are proposed to have private septic systems.
3. The new lots are proposed to be accessed by a new drive of about 670 linear feet, which starts in Falmouth at a new intersection with Ledgewood Drive and curves west to dead end near the Falmouth boundary.  The first 100 linear feet of the drive are also within the Town of Falmouth.  Staff from both municipalities support this being a Portland street, subject to resolution of operational issues.
4. The parcel abuts existing homes and open space in both Portland and Falmouth.  It is largely forested and includes extensive areas of wetland and an intermittent stream.  The applicant has had discussions with the MDEP and revised the lot layout to minimize impacts on the wetland and stream.  The MDEP have indicated that setbacks will apply but the preliminary site plan does not show in detail how these will impact the proposals. 

5. Staff  have not received any public comments.  A Neighborhood Meeting is scheduled for Sept 27th.
6. Key points:

· The review process is complicated by the State’s legal requirements for joint meetings where a project crosses municipal boundaries- see discussion on pg 4 of the PB Memo.  The Town of Falmouth has voted to waive the requirement for all meetings to be held jointly, although they would like some additional information/reassurances regarding stormwater and traffic impacts and they would like to see trail connections to the adjacent Falmouth and Portland open spaces. 

Staff have identified a number of detailed operational and legal issues related to the  
location of the proposals within two municipalities;  it is anticipated that staff from the two 
municipalities would be able to resolve most of these.  Staff have agreed that Portland will 
request some additional traffic information, but not a “traffic study”.
The Portland Board will be asked to vote on whether to similarly waive the requirement for joint meetings at the Oct 9th Planning Board Hearing.  Staff would like a sense of the Board’s view on this so that a letter can be prepared for that meeting and vote.
· There are several additional issues:

· Pedestrian connections to the Falmouth and Portland open space

· Maintenance and management of open space areas within the parcel
· Protection of wetland and treesaves
· Stormwater is a concern given the extent of wetland.  
· The PB memo outlines under “Next Steps” (page 9 of Memo) the items suggested to be included in the final submission.
